
ROCKY MOUNTAIN 
POWER 
A DIVISION OF PACIFICORP 

June 14, 2016 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 

Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 3 00 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 

Attention: Gary Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 

1407 W. North Temple, Suite 310 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

RE: In the Matter of Potential Amendments to R746-100-3 
Docket No. 16-R-100-01 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

PacifiCorp dba Rocky Mountain Power ("Rocky Mountain Power" or "the Company") hereby 
submits its reply comments in the above referenced Notice of Proposed Rule Amendment. 

The Company notes that parties submitting comments in this docket generally support an 
amendment to R746-1 00-3 that encourages electronic filings and a reduction in the requirements 
for paper copies to simplify filing and service requirements. 

In its comments of May 24, 2016 the Company requested that the Commission schedule a 
workshop for interested parties to discuss how a website might be used for filing of confidential 
and non-confidential materials in proceedings, including discovery. The Company hereby 
repeats its request for a workshop wherein interested parties may work to achieve a joint 
recommendation to the Commission for amendments to R 7 46-1 00-3. 

Participants in the workshop may address issues including but not limited to the following: 

• Under what circumstances electronic filings may be considered timely. 
• Under what circumstances electronic filings may be considered timely when followed up 

with limited copies. 
• The format of electronic filings. 
• The treatment of confidential information electronically filed. 
• How electronic filings may facilitate the State requirement that outside media be scanned. 
• The potential establishment of a secure website that may be used for filing of confidential 

and non-confidential pleadings. 
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The Company requests that inquiries concerning the Company's proposal be directed to Bob 
Lively at (80 1) 220-4052. 

Sincerely, 

(~· 
J eefr~~ K. ~arsen 
Vice President, Regulation 


